Thank you for the note regarding the C.B.C. R.S.L. contact - I have found out that Mr A.R (Bob) Owens, 103 Wicks Road, North Ryde (phone 9878 4245) is the man - just in case anyone else ever asks you again. 

Cheque for $24 enclosed for this and next year’s membership fees--and if I do not make it till the end of next year I’11 be back to expect a refund – or something …..

Our e-mail contact was changed due to unresolved problems with bigpong service and also unsolicited and unwanted mail fran John Roberts, with enclosures of doubtful value which clogged up our system. We now prefer to stay "OFF the AIR..." 

We do enjoy the newsletter- saddened by the names mentioned in the dispatched section. We did enjoy a Capt Cook cruise Cairns-Thursday Island-Cairns earlier this year- fantastic snorkelling, reef viewing- highly recommendable. 

Keep up the good work, cheers to all.

Bill now lives at Pipers Bay so why he needed to go to Cairns is a good question.   Ed.
Regards to both Noel and Rosie Crowley, and a hello to Alan Pitt while you are at it. 

